Temple B'nai Abraham Officers for 5765-66

President Betsy Ramos
Exec. Vice Pres. Charlie Weiss
Religious VP Robin Affrime
Financial VP Jennifer Carton
Secretariat Eileen Gale

Trustees:

Religious School Chair Susan Giachetti

Membership/Outreach Chair

Brian Epstein

Building Committee Chair

Stan Zeichner Jill Popko

Adult Education Chair Jill Popl

SHABBAT SERVICES, YAHRZEITS ONEGS

Friday September 2nd Shabbat Services 7:30 PM Oneg Shabbat hosts: Popko and Trackman Families

Friday September 9th Shabbat Services Shabbat Services 7:30PM

Friday September 16th Services and Temple Open House 7:30PM Oneg Shabbat hosts: Bonnie Friedman and Weiss Families

Saturday September 24th Shabbat Morning Services 9:30AM Luncheon and Adult Education follows - Jewish Alive and American - Morginstin and Klepner Families

Friday September 30th Tot Shabbat/Pot Luck Dinner 6PM, Regular Adult Services 7:30PM We will remember Ruth Pierce, mother of Ira Pierce

October High Holiday Schedule Rosh Hashana

Monday, October 3rd 7:30PM Tuesday, October 4th 1st Day Morning Services 9:30AM, Tashlich 12:30PM - Baby Sitting available only in morning Evening Services 7:30PM Wednesday October 5th - 2nd Day Rosh Hashana Services 9:30AM

Sarah Seidel Sisterhood Officers for 5765-66

Co-Presidents Bonnie Friedman and Debby Weiss

Treasurer

Financial Secretary Rita Nissim
Record. Secretary Ellen Wehrman
Corres. Secretary Mimi Geller

Trustees:
Jill Popko
Susan Giachetti

Yom Kippur

Wednesday October 12th Kol Nidre 6:30PM Thursday October 13th Morning Services 9:30AM, Yizkor 11:30AM Mincah/Ne'Leh 5:00PM Break the Fast 7:00PM Baby sitting available only in morning

Hebrew and Religious School Info Religious School Open House

Temple B'nai Abraham invites families of Hebrew school aged students (6-13) to come to this year's open house on **Sunday**, **September 18, 2005, between 10:00 AM and 12 PM.** This will be an opportunity to meet with the teachers, learn about our program, and sign up for school this year. All students in Hebrew and Sunday school are expected to attend. Light refreshments will be served provided by our new Hebrew School chair Susan Giachetti. For more information, feel free to e-mail or call Rabbi Alex Lazarus (267)-259-9154 or mailto: rabbialex@bnai-abraham.org

Sunday September 18th Open House, Registration and Orientation with Parents and Children 10AM to 12noon, Light refreshments. **Thursday** September 22nd Hebrew School 4:30 to 6PM

Sunday September 25th NO RELIGIOUS SCHOOL

Thursday September 29th Hebrew School 4:30 to 6PM

Sunday October 2nd Religious School 9:30 to 10:30, Hebrew School 10:30 to 12:30

Tot Shabbat News

Our first Tot Shabbat of the year will be on September 30, 2005 from 6:00-7:30 We will begin the night with a pot luck dinner followed by an abbreviated, child friendly Shabbat service. The children will also hear a story about Rosh Hashanah and make a wind sock with Jewish stickers and designs to help celebrate the Jewish New Year. All children and their families are welcome to join us, and as always this service is open to non-members as well.

Tot Shabbat is also scheduled to meet on November 18, and December 23 so mark your calendars and be sure to join us as we learn about the Jewish Holidays in the most family friendly service available for the little ones.

For more information about Tot Shabbat or to join our pot luck RSVP list, call Sharon Dauber at 291-9169. Sharon

Adult Ed Program

This year Temple B'nai Abraham will continue our "Jewish Alive and American" thirty session introduction to living a committed Jewish life in the late twentieth century. JA&A offers opportunities for asking questions about ultimate meaning and mundane day-day reality. We will explore our relationship to Jewish life and envision the role Judaism can or does play in our lives. The class will meet twice a month, either on Saturday or Sunday afternoons for one hour each session (On Sunday we will meet between 1-2 PM and Saturday between 12:30-1:30 PM). following dates have been tentatively selected: 9/24, 10/9, 10/23, 11/12, 11/20, 12/17, 1/8, 1/21, 2/4, 2/26, 3/18, 3/26, 4/22, 4/30 and 5/21. All those interested in learning about Judaism, its roots, its history and texts and the opportunities Judaism offers to live, learn, celebrate, pray and relate to life's challenges in a Jewish way, today, please contact Rabbi Alex Lazarus - 267-269-9154, rabbialex@bnai-abraham.org.

Rabbí Alex

Website calendar

We will be updating our website this fall and making it more interactive. Our major change will be a calendar which will have the dates of all events at the synagogue. Our web site is bnai-abraham.org". This will be another resource for our members to get dates and times for upcoming events. Any changes to the temple calendar must be sent through our Board secretary, Eileen Gale. You can reach her at 291-0220 or egale10@netscape.com.

Break the Fast will be Thursday October 13th. All are invited to participate at the close of Yom Kippur services. The cost is \$10.00 per adult, children 6-12, \$5.00, with children under 5 free. You will be asked to provide a prepared covered dish and to help set up or clean up. **Reservations must be made to attend.** Please call Rita Nissim at 298-5357 by October 1st.

RELIGIOUS COMMITTEE

An updated YAHRZTEIT list is on the bulletin board. It is sorted by the deceased's last name. Please check it carefully. If you find any errors, or wish to add a name, please give me the information in WRITING. You can send an e-mail to "LEADSTAMP@AOL..COM. Please use "YAHRTZEIT LIST UPDATE" as the subject. I need the name of the deceased, the date of death, the relationship to you, and your name.

Cantor Avi Green will be back with us this year for the High Holidays. The Rabbi, Avi, and I are already working on the service plan.

If you do not desire an honor (an Aliyah, English reading, or Ark opening/closing), please remind me when you come into the service.

We seem to be missing some prayer books. Please check around your homes for any prayer books that you might have.

Thank you, Sid Morginstin

Please let Robin Affrime know your feelings on the following:

Should Temple B'nai Abraham allow electronic music on Shabbat?

That's a question that the religious committee has been pondering for the past few months. There are people on both sides of this traditional coin. Some say that we already allow music, and therefore electronic music should be no different. It has even been brought up that it was allowed at a Bar Mitzvah in the recent past and our policy should therefore allow it. I would like to say that the situation is that simple but actually it There are members of our is not. congregation who would not be comfortable with electronic music being played during Shabbat. Reconstructionist synagogues differ in their approach to electronic music during services.

So for the time being the religious committee recommends that we do not allow this type of music during Shabbat, but instead plan some non-Shabbat occasions when we use and enjoy this type of musical program.

If you have an opinion you would like to share or discuss please contact me at 609-499-1761.

Robín Affrime Religious VP

Social Action

As we begin the new Jewish year, it is essential to keep in mind how we as a community can help others and contribute to our wider community. It has been very rewarding to work together on local projects and we hope to continue our efforts. Below I list some ideas for our temple, Sisterhood and Hebrew School to consider, based on discussions with our members and students over the past several months.

1) We plan to continue to distribute food for HomeFront once a month with the older Hebrew School students. This project coordinates with the Crosswicks Methodist Church and a Unitarian congregation in the area.

- 2) Continue to collect food or other items at the temple for donation to area service distributions such as the food bank at St. Mary's Church.
- 3) Contribute to the Trenton Area Soup Kitchen. There are two projects that seem doable and constructive for our small congregation:
- a. Prepare and deliver bagged lunches for kids to be given out at the soup kitchen -- the Hebrew School kids could help with this. We would buy or have members donate bread, peanut butter, jam, fruit, cookies, and designate a particular Hebrew School session to making the

lunches. I suggest donating lunches once or twice a year.

- b. During school holidays (Columbus Day, etc.), the soup kitchen has an open art activity room for kids. They welcome other kids and adults to come supervise art projects from 11:00 to 1:00, any day the Trenton schools are also closed for a holiday. We could donate art supplies, purchased with some of our funds, and bring any interested Hebrew School children to participate. (There is no age limit for the kids for this activity; to serve food there the kids have to be at least 13.) I would need a couple of adult volunteers and drivers to help with this. I would suggest we try doing this once in the fall, once in the winter or spring.
- 4) Contribute funds to meal preparation for HomeFront (perhaps cover one month's food delivery).

Funds for any of these projects could come from the money raised at the last Purim carnival, or from future fund raisers for social action.

People power is just as important as money, however, to make a difference in others' lives! Please let me know how you would like to help (324-0571).

I welcome any other ideas and suggestions for social action.

With all good wishes for a GIVING year ahead! Marcy Schwartz

SARAH SEIDEL SISTERHOOD

CALLING ALL WOMEN

- 1. Do you desire to foster a sense of communal responsibility?
- 2. Want to sponsor and encourage youth activities?
- 3. Aspire to engage in civic and philanthropic activities?
- 4. Care to stress ethical and religious practices in everyday living?
- 5. Desire to promote the welfare of our congregation and religious school?
 6. Wish to participate in educational and cultural programs while developing social relationships with like minded women?

If you answered yes to one or more of these questions, then Sarah Seidel Sisterhood is for you! We have an exciting year of activities, events and fundraisers planned for this year. Join us at our first meeting on SEPTEMBER 12th, 7:30 pm at the Temple. Dress casually because we will be making Honey Pots to sell at our first fundraiser - Jewish Cooking! (If you have fabric, pinking shears, please bring them.)

Dues to join Sisterhood are \$25.00 per year. The relationships you form and the contributions you will make to the congregation and community - Priceless!

FROM OUR SISTERHOOD CO-PRESIDENTS

We are honored, excited, and a bit the appointment overwhelmed by Sisterhood Co-Presidents. We have been working very well together to gain a deeper understanding of the essence of Sisterhood and the importance of this organization's role in our synagogue and our community. We have been received with warmth, welcome and generosity as we acclimate to our new positions. Our goals are to develop female relationships by providing stimulating and fun programs, to contribute to the expansion and enhancement of our synagogue through financial and service contributions, to aid in improving the lives of women, children and families across all generations and religious affiliations, and to connect with the community at large.

In addition to the established services that sisterhood already provides such as the newsletter, oneg, joy and sorrow cards, Shiva services, telephone notification chain, and Bar/Bat Mitzvah gifts, we have developed a varied program of events throughout the vear. We have created five fundraisers (the scheduled on 9/22, adult/child Jewish cooking class and Pot O' Honey sale for the holidays - see Calendar) as well as three community outreach events in addition to our standard blood drive. (Susan G. Komen Race for the Cure is the first of these events scheduled on October 16th, 2005

We would like to thank all committee chair persons and members who have graciously agreed to continue on in their positions - some held for many, many years now! We congratulate and welcome all new and returning members of the Temple Board and Committees. We look forward to working together with them to improve our temple, enhance our community and connect with the community at large.

JUST A SNIFF...

Parent/Child Jewish Cooking Experience -Thursday, September 22 at Temple, 7:30 pm (All are welcome - single adults, couples, etc)

Have fun with your child(ren) learning how to create delectable Jewish cuisine! There will be three cooking stations to entice all ages and palettes. For a \$25.00 donation you can join the fun, support the congregation and learn how to create (and eat) yummy food - just in time for the holidays! Note: Any Hebrew students who will remain to participate with parents will be fed pizza and salad prior to the event.

Another year long fund raiser project: Cookbook Revised

Bonnie & Debby

Sisterhood Meeting and Event Dates

September 12th Hosts Sandy SchwartzBird and Ellen Wehrman

September 22 Cooking Fund Raiser

We will be making Honey Cakes, Harvest Fruit Mold and Chocolate Molds.

October 10 Sisterhood Meeting
October 16 Race for the Cure
November 14 High Tea/Book Review

December Blood Drive
January 9 Sisterhood Meeting

February 13 Yoga

March 6 Women's Space Speaker May 8 Sisterhood Meeting-Mah Jong

Partners

June 12 Covered Dish

The Oneg Shabbat hosts list for September

Sept 2 - William and Jill Popko & Jay and Elaine Trackman

Sept 16 – Charlie and Debbie Weiss & Bonnie Friedman

Sept 24 – Sid and Charyl Morganstin & Len and Liz Klepner

When you host an Oneg or Sisterhood meeting, please bring your favorite recipe in writing along with any brief commentary on it to be included in our end of the year COOKBOOK!

Dues and High Holiday tickets.

Just a reminder, no high holiday tickets will be sent to you unless you are paid in full or have worked out an arrangement with our President, Betsy Ramos. If you have a need for a special accommodation, you may call her. Please don't make us chase you for your dues. If you haven't done so already, please mail them in today! 298-0437 or bramos@capehart.com.

Around our Temple and Sisterhood

The **New Year Cards** will be printed on September 15th. If you have not made a request and paid your \$5.00 to Rita Nissim, your name will not appear on the card. Please contact Rita if you would like to participate at 298-5357 as soon as possible.

Extra Kippot

The synagogue has accumulated many extra kippot from bar and bat-mitzvahs. After your child's bar/bat mitzvah, please take home most of the left over kippot since the synagogue does not need that many.

Babysitting is offered to the community for the High Holiday services on Tuesday, October 4 in the morning, and on Thursday, October 13 in the morning. Please contact Debbie Weiss at 208-2084 to make a reservation.

Thank you to Jennifer Carton and Charlie Weiss for cleaning the downstairs carpet. and Jennifer for donating the cost. Jennifer and Charlie, along with Sid Morginstin and Kim Aubry, also cleaned up the great room in preparation for the new year.

Thank you to Charlie and Debbie Weiss for underwriting the babysitting fees for the High Holidays Services.

The Temple and Sarah Seidel Sisterhood extend condolences to the Zeitz family, Carl, Josh and Nate, on the passing of Elaine, a beloved temple and sisterhood member.

The Sarah Seidel Sisterhood extend condolences to the Goldberg family on the passing of Esther Goldberg, a longtime Sisterhood member.

Donations

Temple Fund

In Memory of:

Elaine Zeitz

Jay and Elaine Trackman, Carmen and Kathy Bischer. Ilene Miller and Phyllis Busch, Michael and Sharon Dauber, Jerome and Ruth Rovner. Michael & Marcia Rosen, Kathryn Deacon, Michael and Sara Bergman, David and Sarah Kimmelman, Constance and Ronald Maxson

Clare Locke, Rabbis Alex's grandmother

Michael and Marcia Rosen, Jennifer Carton, Steven Lederman and Bonnie Goldman, Michael and Marcia Rosen

In Honor of:

David and Marsha Caldwell on birth of grandson Jay and Elaine Trackman Rabbi Alex's engagement Michael and Marcia Rosen

Prayer Book Fund

Sisterhood Joy and Sorrow

In Honor of:

Special Birthday Wishes Dr. Sherman Gould Renee Harrison and Is and Phyllis Kamer

Get Well Wishes:

Steve Affrime: Eileen Gale, Charyl and Sid Morginstin

In Memory of:

Elaine Zeitz

Sid and Charyl Morginstin, Bernie and Arlene Speiser, Renee Harrison, Marty and Rita Nissim, Is and Phyllis Kamer, Sid and Marlene Lavine, Sol and Shryle Kushner, Francis and Karen Sutter, The Kessler Family, Eileen Gale, Nina Glanz, Frank and Mary Gold, Ellier and Fran Russ, Steven Lederman and Bonnie Goldman

Yahrtzeit

In Memory of:
Bernard Shain: Betsy Ramos

Programs and Services Available to Temple and Sisterhood Members

Sisterhood Joy and Sorrow

Cards of sympathy, good cheer, or mazel tov, are available through Sarah Seidel Sisterhood at a cost of \$2.50 minimum. Contact Rita Nissim at 298-5357.

Temple Joy and Sorrow

Cards of sympathy or good wishes are available through Temple B'nai Abraham at a cost of \$5 minimum. Contact Sharon Dauber at 291-9169.

Torah Prayer Books (Kumashim)

For those interested in purchasing a torah prayer book in honor of or in memory of someone, the cost is \$75. If interested, please call or e-mail Betsy Ramos. We do not need any more siddurs but do need approximately 25 more torah prayer books.

General donations

For anyone interested in making a general donation to the synagogue that does not fit into any of the above categories, of course, the synagogue will be happy to accept the donation. You may send a check to Temple B'nai Abraham, P.O. Box 245, Bordentown, NJ and indicate whether it is for a special occasion and whether you would like the synagogue to send an acknowledgment to someone. If it is a nontemple member, please provide their name and address

New Year Card

Sisterhood sponsored New Year card is designed by Sandy SchwartzBird. You may have your name included in the card by calling Rita Nissim at 298-5357. The cost is \$5.00. Contact Rita Nissim at 298-5357

Break The Fast

Each year at the conclusion of Yom Kippur services, The Sarah Seidel Sisterhood sponsors a community break the fast. **Reservations are required** by calling Rita Nissim at 298-5357. The cost is \$10 for adults, \$5 for children 6-12, free for children under 5. Each family/member will be asked to provide a prepared food to share and help set up or clean up.

Super Market Gift Cards.

Please remember to purchase Supermarket gift cards for the Acme and Shop Rite. This fundraiser is ongoing throughout the year. The gift cards are purchased at **dollar for dollar value.** The Temple receives 5% making this is a great way to support our temple. Contact Joel Dowshen and he will see that you will receive them in a timely manner. 298-5306.

Postage Stamps

The Temple has purchased \$.37 stamps from Sid Morginstin at a discount and are available for sale for your use at face value. You may contact our Treasurer Jennifer Carlton if you would like to purchase any. She can be reached at 324-8358. This is a limited time offer.

Electronic newsletter

Starting with the October issue, those of you who have e-mail addresses, will receive your newsletter electronically. The printing and postage costs are substantial for the temple, not to mention the labor involved to send out the newsletters each month. We are still working on the logistics but we expect to send out the first electronic newsletter next month. Of course, our members without e-mail will still receive a print copy in the mail.

Cat's Meow Collectors plaque

Sarah Seidel Sisterhood has available the Cat's Meow Collectors plaque of our Temple for sale at \$10.00. The plaques are imprinted on the back with the date of our establishment, and signed by the artist. These plaques were sold at The U and I Book Store for many years. Contact Eileen Gale at 291-0220 for your plaque. They will be available at the first Sisterhood meeting and the Sisterhood fund raiser on September 22.

Elaine Zeitz Building Fund

To honor the memory of Elaine Zeitz, who has performed countless acts and filled so many vital roles for our synagogue, the Temple Board has voted to establish an Elaine Zeitz Building Fund. Any donations received will go into that fund and will be used towards a new addition, а new building, or a renovation to our synagogue. One of my long-term goals as President is to explore how we can expand our facility and membership. It is very difficult to stay the same size without stagnating and facing the loss of members. If we do not grow to some extent, we may not survive into the long term future. Our building is historic but is also old and is in need of some major updates. We are limited by the size of our building to grow our membership. Elaine was always practical and would appreciate that we would be honoring her in a manner that would ensure our continued viability. Thus, rather purchase merely an item in her memory or purchase a plague, the Board has decided to make a much grander gesture, which will move us towards a successful future, by starting a building fund in her memory. We hope that this will give us a good start towards this goal.

Betsy Ramos President

TEMPLE B'NAI ABRAHAM

Honoring Elaine Zeitz

The following is an excerpt of the very moving obituary written by Carl Zeitz, the husband of Elaine Zeitz, who died on August 21, 2005. Since Elaine has been our friend, supporter, and a temple leader for so many years, we thought we would print this obituary for everyone to read:

"If I think of Elaine, I think of that song sung by Helen Reddy. 'I am woman, hear me roar.' Well, Elaine roared and made a mark in this world by doing good for people in every way she could. She believed in women and the strength of women together. She was proud to be all the things a modern woman can be: a mother, a strong supportive wife, a career person, the maker of a beautiful home and a giver to every community she encountered through her volunteer work in at least a half dozen community, civic, religious and social service agencies and organizations," said her husband.

A member of Temple B'Nai Abraham of Bordentown for 30 years, which she served as its first woman president and as a long-time board member, she was a 30-year member of the congregation's Sarah Seidel Sisterhood, which she served as treasurer at her death and of which she was a past president. In Bordentown she was also a member of the Tricentennial Celebration Committee in 1982 and was a program director and a past president of the Bordentown Community Concerts Association that she helped to found in 1982, which this year completed it's twenty-fourth year of bringing quality performing artists to the Bordentown community. For many years as well, she volunteered her professional services to conduct parenting courses for parents in the Bordentown Regional School District.

Growing out of conversations she had at the old YWCA in Trenton with Evelyn Gill, then a Y employee she met when she took her sons there for swimming lessons, Mrs. Zeitz helped Mrs. Gill conceive and develop the Lawrenceville-based organization named PEI Kids, a social service agency founded to provide child abuse prevention education and intervention for victims of child abuse in Mercer and Burlington Counties. She served on the board of PEI Kids virtually from its founding until her death and initiated and helped oversee the annual PEI Kids dinner and silent auction, an event that has grown from one that raised but a few thousand dollars each year to one that generated over \$60,000 this year.

From 1998 to the end of 2004 she served also as a member of the Board of the Union Industrial Home, a venerable social service agency in the City of Trenton that assists the community's teenagers and young adults with a focus on unwed mothers and programs in parenting for unwed fathers, notably Operation Fatherhood. UIH too derived great benefits from her ability to envision and organize successful fundraising events including what became an annual UIH evening at McCarter Theater. At UIH she served variously as Chair of the Fund Development and Advocacy Committee, on the personnel committee and as board secretary.

A graduate of Wheaton College, Norton, Mass., Mrs. Zeitz served as class of 1968 fund agent and as Reunion Gift Chair for the class's 35th Reunion, as well as volunteering in a wide range of other capacities in the Wheaton's annual and other gift campaigns. She was an active member for more than 20 years of the Wheaton Club of Princeton, participating in all its events designed to maintain strong ties with the college, and heartily approved of the decision by Wheaton nearly 20 years ago to become a coed institution, leaving behind its proud tradition as a women's college.

Elaine Zeitz was born in Philadelphia on Oct. 15, 1946 to the late Jack Bagan of Marlton, N.J. and Bea Bagan of Marlton, N.J., who survives her. She grew up in Salem, N.J., attended public schools there and graduated from Salem High School in 1964, enrolling at Wheaton that September. She received her B.A. from Wheaton with a major in philosophy and attended the Simmons College of Social Work for one year before transferring after her marriage to the Wurzweiler School of Social Work of Yeshiva University in New York City, from which she received a Masters Of Social Work degree in 1970. On moving to the Trenton area in 1970 she became employed until approximately 1981 as a clinical social worker at Catholic Charities in Trenton. In 1982 she founded her long-time, successful practice.

Besides her husband, mother, sons and daughter-in-law, she is survived by her brother and sister-in-law, Dr. Stanley Bagan and Sally Bagan of Bridgeton New Jersey, and by her sister-in-law and brother-in-law Deede and Larry Snowhite, of Reston, Va. and by four nephews, many cousins and many loving friends.

TEMPLE B'NAI ABRAHAM

SEPTEMBER 2005 ELUL 5765

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
				1	Shabbat Services 7:30PM Oneg hosted by Popko and Trackman Families	3
4	5	6	7	8	9 Shabbat Services 7:30PM	10
11	Sarah Seidel Sisterhood Sandy Schwartz/Bird and Ellen Wehrman hosts 7:30PM	13	14	15	Services and Temple Open House 7:30PM Hosts Bonnie Friedman and Weiss Families	17
Religious School and Hebrew School Orientation Students and Parents 10 to 12	19	20	21	Hebrew School 4:30PM to 6:30PM Sisterhood Cooking in the New Year fundraiser 7:30 to 9:30pm	23	Shabbat Morning Services 9:30AM Lunch & Adult Ed Jewish Alive and American Morginstin & Klepner Families hosts
No Religious School	26	27	28	Hebrew School 4:30PM to 6:30PM	30 Tot Shabbat Services and Pot Luck Dinner 6PM Adult Services 7:30PM	October 1
10/2 Religious School 9:30 to 10:30 10:30 to 12:30	10/3 Rosh Hashana Services 7:30PM	Rosh Hashana Morning Services 9:30AM, Tashlich 12:30 Evening Services 7:30PM Baby Sitting Available for Morning Services	10/5 Rosh Hashana Morning Services 9:30AM	10/6 Hebrew School 4:30PM to 6:30PM	10/7 Shabbat Services 7:30PM	10/8



Sara Seidel Sisterhood Presents

Cooking in the New Year Fundraiser

Come learn to make delicious Honey cake, Fruit pudding, and Chocolate Pops

Thursday, September 22, 2005 7:30-9:30 Cost: only \$25.00 per family!!

- Pizza and beverages will be served to all Hebrew School students who are registered for this event
- Honey Pots will be available for purchase so you can sweeten your New Year

Please register by September 16, 2005

Name
Number of Family attending
Paid

Contact: Jill Popko @ 291-0994 or bijipop@msn.com